
 

 

 
 
 
 

March 27, 2023 
 

 
Richard W. Boyle 
Radioactive Materials Branch 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR REVALIDATION OF UNITED KINGDOM CERTIFICATE OF 

APPROVAL GB/4120/B(U) FOR THE DPR 200 PACKAGE, DOCKET 
NO. 71-3102 

 
Dear Richard Boyle: 

By letter dated May 4, 2022 (Agencywide Documents Access and Management System 
[ADAMS] Accession No. ML22203A069), the U.S. Department of Transportation (DOT) 
requested that the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff perform a review of the 
United Kingdom Certificate of Approval GB/4120/B(U), for the Model No. DPR 200 transport 
package and make a recommendation concerning the revalidation of the package for import and 
export use. 

Based upon our review, the statements and representations contained in the application, and for 
the reasons stated in the enclosed safety evaluation report, we recommend revalidation of the 
United Kingdom Certificate of Approval GB/4120/B(U), for the Model No. DPR 200 transport 
package.  

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me or Nishka Devaser of my 
staff at (301) 415-5196.  

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Yoira K. Diaz-Sanabria, Chief 
Storage and Transportation Licensing Branch 
Division of Fuel Management 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
  and Safeguards  

 
Docket No. 71-3102 
EPID L-2022-DOT-0003 
 
Enclosure: 
Safety Evaluation Report  



R. Boyle 2 

SUBJECT:  REQUEST FOR REVALIDATION OF UNITED KINGDOM CERTIFICATE OF 
APPROVAL GB/4120/B(U) FOR THE DPR 200 PACKAGE, DOCKET 
NO. 71-3102, DATED: March 27, 2023 

 
 
DISTRIBUTION: 
KJamerson, NMSS 
ADimitriatis, RI 
BDesai, RII 
MKunowski,RIII 
GWarnick,RIV 
 

This closes EPID L-2022-DOT-0003. 

ADAMS Accession Nos: ML23059A223 (pkg), ML23059A224 (ltr), ML23059A225 (Encl) 

OFFICE NMSS NMSS NMSS 

NAME NDevaser JGoodridge YDiaz-Sanabria 

DATE 03/01/2023 03/06/2023 03/23/2023 
OFFICIAL RECORD COPY 

 


		2023-03-27T12:35:26-0400
	Yoira K. Diaz-Sanabria




